






















From: Mark Koupal [mailto:mkoupal@wildblue.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2009 6:29 PM 
To: Horton Patsy 
Cc: Elkins Marcia 
Subject: Spring Creek Future Land Use 
 
    Dear Patsy: 
  
I received your letter concerning the Public Works Committee Mtg. on May, 26.  Thank you for taking the 
time to get us that information.  Unfortunately, I did not receive the letter until late afternoon on May 26th, 
but I do appreciate the effort you made. 
  
Our situation has not allowed us to voice any concern or send any comments.  We are currently with our 
son in Phoenix Az, he has been diagnosed with Leukemia and was referred to the Mayo clinic in AZ for 
treatment.  Our mail is being forwarded but it takes extra time to reach us, that is why I received your 
letter late.  
  
I must add that due to what is going on, we have not been able to focus much on the planning for the 
Spring Creek area, our days are spent going to and from treatments and caring for our son's needs.  I just 
recently was told of the proposed map on the internet.  I have to, at this time, revert to our neighbors 
concerns as they have been able to research and stay up-to-date on what is going on.  Obviously, as a 
homeowner and landowner in this area,  I am concerned of privacy, safety, and protecting the beauty of 
the Spring creek area, but I also understand the need for future growth and planning.  I hope that the city 
of Rapid City will take time to listen to the voice of the neighborhood, obviously those that live in the area 
are well aware of potential hazards, care about the beauty of the area, and look out for the best interest of 
each other. 
  
Thank you once again Patsy for your kind attempt to notify us of the mentioned meeting.  I appreciate the 
concern for the landowners of the area.  
  
Mark Koupal 
  
  
 



Agenda Item #105 

Dear members of the council: 
September 8, 2009 

We respectfully ask that this letter be submitted for consideration in regards to the proposed 
amended street plan concerning the Spring Creek neighborhood. 

Regretfully we cannot be in attendance ofthis meeting nor were we able to attend the past 
meetings due to our current family situation. We are with our son who is currently being treated 
for leukemia at the Mayo Clinic in Scottsdale AZ, he has been under their care since April of 
this year and is scheduled to be here until November. 

Let us also ask that you please understand our focus has been on our son and his outlook and 
treatments, we have not been able to stay well informed on these proposals. Our neighbors have 
been kind enough to make us aware of this meeting and have directed us to the web address 
which allowed us to view the proposed plans. Due to our lack of involvement we have no 
alternative proposals, but with the short time we have been able to spend reviewing the maps, we 
ask that you consider some alternative to extending Wallace St. to the comer of section 14 & 23, 
and that you also consider an alternative to the proposed road traveling along and between 
sections 14 & 23. 

There are many concerns ofall neighbors in regards to increased traffic and safety issues in the 
area, and all property owners in this area are there because of the quiet beauty and privacy. We 
absolutely share all of these concerns and would like to express additional concerns of our own. 
When we recently subdivided our property to it's current state we did so because ofour desire to 
sell our home and downsize, yet we wanted to stay in the area because of the unique beauty and 
privacy. With your proposal, not only will peaceful privacy be lost, but it will greatly diminish 
the beauty of the area. To extend Wallace St. beyond the turnaround, which we were required 
to construct to gain approval of our sub-division, would create a massive scar in the hillside 
which would literally destroy the beauty of the area and would be easily seen from Neck Yoke 
road along with all neighbors. What an eyesore to look at while enjoying the beauty of the Hills, 
not only for residents but also visitors. Another concern, is that by adding a street between 
sections 14 & 23, you will be crossing a deep creek bed or wash ifyou will, this would not only 
be costly, and please understand we are not road engineers, but would more than likely create a 
need for a bridge, or a large culvert of some type with a large amount of fill, this would also 
greatly affect the beauty of the area and any future development in that area would be forced to 
gaze upon a very unsightly road. Lastly, as you have likely heard from all people affected, this 
would obviously diminish the property value ofnot only our existing home, but also our future 
home and all homes in the area, along with any future developments which are in view of these 
proposed road additions. We feel there must be a better alternative if planned appropriately. 

In closing, we would like to thank you for your consideration of our many concerns, those ofour 
neighbors, and all the land owners in the area. We understand the need for future planning and 
development, but we ask that you take ample time to consider and protect the reason for the need 
ofthis planning, and that is, the peaceful beauty of the area, it would be wise not to ruin that. 

Respectfully submitted by: 
Mark and Jana Koupal 
23774 Wallace St. 
Rapid City, SD 57702 
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